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May 28, 2013 
 

FLORENCE TOWNSHIP FIRE DISTRICT NO. 1 
BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS 

WORKSHOP MEETING MAY 28, 2013 
 
Board Vice-Chairman Scott Arnold called the workshop meeting of the Board of Fire 
Commissioners of Florence Township Fire District No. 1 to order at 6:30pm. The following 
statement of compliance with the New Jersey Open Public Meetings Act was read by the 
chairman: 
 “This meeting is being held in accordance with the New Jersey Open Public Meetings 
Act.  Notice of this meeting has been sent to and published in the Burlington County Times 
and the Register News. It has also been published at the township municipal building and on 
the fire district’s website.” 
 
We saluted the flag and roll call was taken. 
 
ROLL CALL: Present – S. Arnold, C. Bauer, B. Mayer, R. Roberson 
Absent – W. Rzomp 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 

1. Resolution 2013-18 RESOLUTION OF THE FLORENCE TOWNSHIP FIRE 
DISTRICT NO. 1 FOR REMOVING FIRE OFFICIAL BRIAN T. RICHARSON 
FROM REGULAR PAY STATUS UNTIL SUCH TIME AS HE IS MEDICALLY 
CLEARED TO RETURN TO WORK. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Bauer and seconded by Commissioner Mayer 
to adopt Resolution 2013-18 RESOLUTION OF THE FLORENCE TOWNSHIP 
FIRE DISTRICT NO. 1 FOR REMOVING FIRE OFFICIAL BRIAN T. 
RICHARSON FROM REGULAR PAY STATUS UNTIL SUCH TIME AS HE IS 
MEDICALLY CLEARED TO RETURN TO WORK. Roll call vote: Commissioner 
Arnold – Yes; Commissioner Bauer – Yes; Commissioner Mayer – Yes; 
Commissioner Roberson – Yes. Motion carried unanimously. 

2. Approve list of surplus equipment (provided by Chief Scully) to give to Burlington 
County.  
A motion was made by Commission Bauer and seconded by Commissioner Roberson 
to approve the list of surplus equipment to give to Burlington County. Motion carried 
unanimously. 

3. Paul Wright Internship – B/C Mullen reported this is through the college and Paul has 
paid for the credits and will be working here as an Accounting Intern for 180 hours at 
no cost to the District. At the end of the internship, Paul must write a research paper 
on what he did here, and B/C Mullen has to fill out an evaluation. He will not be used 
if someone is out or used on the ambulance. We will still backfill with per-diems. He 
is permitted to ride on the fire truck as a volunteer and he will be covered under our 
insurance. B/C Mullen is responsible for tracking Paul’s hours and briefly went over 
the duties of bank reconciliations, account analysis, etc. He hasn’t done any 
accounting as of yet, this is his first step in. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Roberson and seconded by Commissioner 
Mayer to approve Paul Wright’s internship. Motion carried unanimously. 
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MEETING OPEN TO THE PUBLIC: 
 
A motion was made by Commissioner Roberson, and seconded by Commissioner Mayer to 
open the meeting to the public. Motion carried unanimously. 
 

1. There was no public comment. 
 

A motion was made by Commissioner Bauer, and seconded by Commissioner Mayer to close 
the public portion of the meeting. Motion carried unanimously. 
 
CLOSED SESSION: 
 
A motion was made by Commissioner Mayer, and seconded by Commissioner Roberson to 
go into the closed session portion of the meeting. Motion carried unanimously.  
 

• Personnel Reporting 
 
A motion was made by Commissioner Bauer and seconded by Commissioner Mayer to go 
back into regular session. Motion carried unanimously. 
 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  
 

1. RWZ Electric Bill – Commissioner Arnold reported there is one bill for RWZ 
Electric in the amount of $940.00 for work that was done. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Mayer and seconded by Commissioner 
Roberson to pay the RWZ Bill. Motion carried unanimously. 

 
GOOD OF THE BOARD:  
 

1. IT Website – Commissioner Arnold reported that Commissioners Roberson and 
Rzomp have the IT and he thanked them for the timely posting of the hoagie sale 
thank you and the item for the community calendar. But there were 15 members that 
walked at the relay in full gear and pictures were taken, and nothing was posted. We 
had representation at the County Memorial Service and pictures were taken and 
nothing was posted. The most important part about our website is not only to let our 
residents know what is going on, but it’s to showcase what are members are doing. 
They will work with IT Specialist Estelow to get these things posted. 

2. B/C reported they posted on Facebook the day of the accident on Route 130 to let 
people know that Route 130 was completely shut down. Commissioner Arnold stated 
he saw that and he was very happy to see it. That’s what that is for. People look at 
Facebook before they watch the news. 

3. Commissioner Mayer reported that she, Chief Scully, Brian and April Richardson, 
and Captain Peters attended the EMS awards dinner last week. We were nominated 
for 2 awards and sadly we did not receive either of them, but the dinner was very nice 
and it was a very nice evening. Mansfield beat us out on the one with their bus 
accident. 

4. Commissioner Mayer thanked Commissioner Bauer again for helping her and Marvin 
Wainwright who went to the monument on Sunday and put the flowers out. The 
flowers left in the back of the building can be planted anywhere around the building 
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here as they are the extras. There are still some issues with the “work day” being 
cancelled. So hopefully this will help stop some of those issues. 

5. Commissioner Mayer also reported that she will email Marvin Wainwright to bring 
up at the Company meeting since she or Commissioner Arnold is unable to attend due 
to the graduation. We are looking to make Relay a community event at Community 
Day. The FOP has already volunteered to be a co-runner with it with the teachers. We 
are hoping someone from the firehouse will help jump in and make it a true 
community day. We are looking for some volunteers to be on committees and help 
run the event. 
 

ADJOURNMENT: 
 
A motion was made by Commissioner Roberson seconded by Commissioner Mayer to 
adjourn the meeting. Motion carried unanimously. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Carolyn H. Taylor 



FLORENCE TOWNSHIP FIRE DISTRICT NO. 1 
BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS 
REGULAR MEETING MAY 28, 2013 

CLOSED SESSION 
 

Items discussed: 
• Discuss issue of employee punctuality  

o Directive to Battalion Chief Mullen to implement same 
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June 10, 2013 
 

FLORENCE TOWNSHIP FIRE DISTRICT NO. 1 
BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS 
REGULAR MEETING JUNE 10, 2013 

 
Board Chairman William Rzomp called the regular meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners of 
Florence Township Fire District No. 1 to order at 6:30pm. After saluting the flag, the following 
statement of compliance with the New Jersey Open Public Meetings Act was read by the chairman: 
 “This meeting is being held in accordance with the New Jersey Open Public Meetings Act.  
Notice of this meeting has been sent to and published in the Burlington County Times and the 
Register News. It has also been posted at the township municipal building and on the fire district’s 
website.” 
 
ROLL CALL: Present – S. Arnold, B. Mayer, R. Roberson, W. Rzomp 
Absent – C. Bauer (late) 
 
Also in attendance were Solicitor Gaskill, Chief Scully, B/C Mullen, B/C Taylor, and B/C Popso. 

 
Minutes of the previous meetings: (May 13 and May 28, 2013) 
 
A motion was made by Commissioner Arnold, and seconded by Commissioner Roberson to approve 
the minutes of the May 13 and May 28, 2013 meetings as printed and distributed.  Motion carried 
unanimously. 
 
COMMUNICATIONS:  
 

1. Resignation – William Rzomp sent a letter of resignation to the Board this morning resigning 
as Chairman of the Board due to workload commitments at his work. He will be staying on 
as a commissioner. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Arnold and seconded by Commissioner Roberson to 
accept the resignation as Chairman from William Rzomp. Motion carried unanimously. 

 
Reorganization: Commissioner Rzomp stepped down as Chairman, and Vice-Chairman Arnold 
took over, continuing the meeting. 
 

1. Nominations for Chairman: 
A motion was made by Commissioner Rzomp and seconded by Commissioner Roberson to 
nominate Commissioner Scott Arnold for Chairman. There were no other nominations. 
Commissioner Arnold accepted the nomination. Roll call vote: Commissioner Arnold – Yes; 
Commissioner Mayer – Yes; Commissioner Roberson – Yes; Commissioner Rzomp – Yes. 
Motion carried unanimously 4 yes, 0 no. 
 

2. Nominations for Vice-Chairman: 
A motion was made by Commissioner Mayer and seconded by Commissioner Roberson to 
nominate Commissioner Rzomp for Vice-Chairman. There were no other nominations.  
Roll call vote: Commissioner Arnold – Yes; Commissioner Mayer – Yes; Commissioner 
Roberson – Yes; Commissioner Rzomp – Yes. Motion carried unanimously 4 yes, 0 no. 
 

3. Commissioner Arnold thanked Commissioner Rzomp for the job he did as chairman. 
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AUDITORS REPORT:  (Rob Inverso) 
 

1. B/C Mullen reported the resolution from the last meeting has been published and the audit 
synopsis will be published on Thursday.  

 
SOLICITOR:  Robert Gaskill 
 

1. Solicitor Gaskill gave a report on some of the resolutions he has prepared the last month  
or so: 
•  The resolution having to do with Mr. Richardson has been presented and moved on. 
•  The resolution having to do with the Financing of the ambulance, 
• Currently working on a very brief contract with Endeavor in regards to serving as our 

back-up on the ambulance. An agreement has already been signed that they will do it. 
This contract is an agreement to pay their costs for EMT’s on the 11 to 11 shift, if the 
need arises and will stay in effect until either side sends written notice to cancel it. 

A motion was made by Commissioner Mayer and seconded by Commissioner Roberson to 
enter into contract with the Endeavor Emergency Squad. Motion carried unanimously. 
 

BATTALION CHIEF/BUSINESS MANAGER REPORT:  
 

1. Kevin Mullen submitted his report via email. 
 
BUREAU OF FIRE PREVENTION:  Marc Stranko submitted report via email. 
 

1. Commissioner Arnold commented that Marc is doing a real good job and is currently 
working with the planning board with some of the things that are going on.  

2. B/C Mullen reported that Marc is also spending a lot of time working on the fireworks for 
July 6th. 

3. Solicitor Gaskill reported that he is also working with Marc on documents that are submitted 
to the Township that indemnifies the District and Marc personally, in case that building 
happen to have a problem. The people that are doing the fireworks have an agreement where 
they indemnify the town and it’s not going to cost them any more to have us added. It is a 
safety measure for us at no cost to them. 
 

CHIEF REPORT:  Keith Scully submitted his report via email. 
 

1. Chief Scully sent out an “Iamresponding” message officially retiring the old 4082 
ambulance. It was taken out of service and retired with the State as of June 5, 2013. 

 
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
 
Personnel:  None 
 
5-Year Planning: 
 

1. Commissioner Mayer reported that she, Stephen Fazekas, Marvin Wainwright, and Craig 
Wilkie met about a week-and-a-half ago and discussed about moving some things around. 
Chief Scully and Steve Fazekas started by cleaning out some things in the file room. Fuzzy 
will be putting something together and send to everyone as to what the plan is. The goal is to 
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get the first area done which is the re-assignment of the “Red Room”, and the company 
office swapped with the file room by September 1st. 

 
Insurance:   
 

1. B/C Mullen reported there was one new worker’s compensation claim that was filed. 
 
Purchases:  A list was emailed. 
 

1. B/C Mullen reported that the Fire Company check was initially made out to the electrician. 
He spoke to the head trustee and was told the company had paid the entire bill. B/C Mullen 
voided the check to the electrician and is re-issuing a new check to reimburse the Fire 
Company.  

2. The uniform checks will be going through payroll, not through voucher. 
 

Policy:   
 

1. B/C Mullen will meet with Al Jacoby in the next month or so to find out the status. 
 

Training:  Marc Stranko submitted his report via email. 
 
Incentive: 
 

1. Commissioner Arnold reported they met yesterday. The Board and Chief Scully received 
copies of the format on how they are going to pay incentive and a scale. B/C Taylor is 
working on a presentation for the workshop meeting. They are also working on the wording 
for the change that had to be made in the policy. They are looking at October 1st for the new 
duty crew program and the incentive plan to kick in at that point. It’s a good plan and 
hopefully the members will like it. They are also going to make sure the Chief has some 
items to reward the members with. B/C Taylor will forward the policy to Solicitor Gaskill for 
review. 
 

Truck/Equipment/Building: Chief Scully reported: 
 

1. The booster line was ordered, which was an oversight from the warehouse fire. We were 
reimbursed for it, but it was never ordered. A crew was working on getting the new booster 
line back on 4012. The plugs have also been changed on 4012. 

2. All the cars except for B/C Mullen’s car have been PM’d and had oil changes. 
3. Some emergency lights are being repaired by Joe Wargo. The lights on the tender, 4013, and 

4018. He is waiting for some parts to come in.  
4. The drop-down plugs have been changed because there were some issues with them. 
5. All the fire apparatus have had their annual PM’s at Roadrunner. 4015 had its annual PM. 
6. The headlight was changed on 4081 where it had melted itself out of the socket. 
7. Fire Apparatus repaired a sticking suction valve on 4012. 
8. B/C Mullen reported they will do the pump testing, hose testing, and ladder testing in the fall. 
 

Fire Company Liaison:  
 

1. Commissioners Arnold and Mayer were not able to attend the last meeting. They spoke with 
President Wainwright and the X-Box has been purchased by the company; they have an 
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email account set up now so that the members can play on X-Box live; the problem with the 
TV upstairs has been repaired; and the cable box has been replaced. Per Dave Motta, who is 
spearheading everything in the upstairs members’ room, says everything is working well and 
they would like to set up a Netflix or something where they can order movies or games on 
line. According to the young guys, it is working out very well. 

 
Information Technology Report:  Todd Estelow submitted report via email. 
 

1. Commissioner Roberson reported that B/C Mullen dealt with the Finance Board and they 
liked our website. They found everything was up to date and very easy to find. 
Commissioner Roberson sent Todd a kudos email. He also spoke to Todd about some other 
items that need to be updated. Todd will work on those items. 

 
Financial: 
 

1. B/C Mullen met with the treasurer just to get an up to date where we are now, and where we 
are going. It is getting better. 

 
Radio: 
 

1. Chief Scully reported there is no movement on the radios and there is no hurry for them at 
this time. The main pieces have them. B/C Taylor reported that they are needed because they 
are the back-up to the county system. 

 
APPLICATIONS FOR MEMBERSHIP:  
 

1. None 
 
COMMUNICATIONS: 
 

1. Letter from IRS – B/C Mullen reported we received another letter from the IRS about our 
940 forms. He contacted ADP and their tax department is talking to the IRS to get it taken 
care of. ADP will request our money back which is approx. $1,000.00 – $1,500.00.  

2. Resignation of William Rzomp as Chairman (Moved on at the beginning of the meeting.) 
3. B/C Mullen read a thank you letter to the First Responders he received in the mail from Mr. 

Wayne Morris. Unknown who the crew is at this time, but they will be recognized.  
 
PRESENTATION OF BILLS 
 

1.  
Bills List dated June 6, 2013 $18,754.85 
  

Additional Bills  
Begley & Gaskill Inv #39774 $1839.75 
Comcast – T1 Line $470.24 
Miller Ford Inv #5226373 $217.83 
NWN Corporation Inv #194403 $3,037.00 

Township of Florence – Healthcare Benefits $22,542.57 

Clothing Allowance Per Contract (4 @ $300.00 ea) -$1,200.00 
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Sub Total $30,674.01 

Total Payment $49,428.86 
 
 
A motion was made by Commissioner Rzomp and seconded by Commissioner Roberson to 
approve to pay the bills as presented as well as the PSE&G bill.  Motion carried 
unanimously. 

 
TREASURERS REPORT:   
 

1. The following report was submitted by the Treasurer for approval. 
 

Treasurers Report – Period Ending May 31, 2013 

Beginning Cash Balance $245,709.68            
Cash Receipts $ 189,976.24           

Cash Disbursements $102,088.22            
Ending Cash Balance $ 333,597.70           

 
A motion was made by Commissioner Mayer and seconded by Commissioner Rzomp to 
accept the treasurer’s report. Motion carried unanimously. 

 
OLD BUSINESS:  
 

1. Resolution 2013-19 PURCHASE OF NEW AMBULANCE (FINANCING) 
A motion was made by Commissioner Mayer and seconded by Commissioner Rzomp to 
adopt Resolution 2013-19 PURCHASE OF NEW AMBULANCE (FINANCING). Roll call 
vote: Commissioner Arnold – Yes; Commissioner Mayer – Yes; Commissioner Roberson – 
Yes; Commissioner Rzomp – Yes. Motion carried unanimously 4 yes, 0 no. 

2. Updated contract with John Wood Paramedic Program – Solicitor Gaskill reported that he 
will have that to the Board by the workshop meeting. 

3. Local Finance Board/Ambulance Financing Update – B/C Mullen reported that he will be 
there on Wednesday and is scheduled for 10:15. B/C Mullen will send an update to 
Commissioner Mayer when he gets back from that meeting. Commissioner Arnold thanked 
Commissioner Mayer and Carolyn Taylor for everything they did to get this ready and out on 
time. It is really appreciated. 
 

NEW BUSINESS:  
 

1. Bid – EMS Billing and Collection Services – B/C Mullen reported our current agreement 
was up last year but, based on the situation we have a one-year extension for EMS billing and 
collection services. He sent the Board a copy of the bid and is scheduled for July 10th. There 
will need to be a workshop meeting in July to approve the bid. B/C will change the contact 
from Commissioner Mayer to B/C Mullen. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Mayer and seconded by Commissioner Rzomp to 
approve to go out to bid EMS Billing and Collection Services. Motion carried unanimously. 

 
(Note: Commissioner Bauer just arrived at 18:55 hours.) 
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2. Flow Testing of SCBA – Fire Fighters Equipment Company - $1,775.00 (NJ State Contract  

# A80961). We have used this company in the past with no problems. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Mayer and seconded by Commissioner Rzomp to 
approve contract with Fire Fighters Equipment Company for $1,775.00 for Flow Testing of 
our SCBA, and also any repairs that may be needed at an additional cost. Motion carried 
unanimously. 

3. Resolution 2013-20 RESOLUTION REQUESTING APPROVAL OF ITEMS OF 
REVENUE AND APPROPRIATION NJSA 40a:14-78.5 – B/C Mullen reported that as of 
2011 you have to amend your budget for FEMA Grants. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Roberson and seconded Commissioner Rzomp to 
adopt Resolution 2013-20 RESOLUTION REQUESTING APPROVAL OF ITEMS OF 
REVENUE AND APPROPRIATION NJSA 40a:14-78.5 amending the budget. Roll call 
vote: Commissioner Arnold – Yes; Commissioner Bauer – Yes; Commissioner Mayer – Yes; 
Commissioner Roberson – Yes; Commissioner Rzomp – Yes. Motion carried unanimously  
5 yes, 0 no. 

4. 2013 AFG & Grant Writer – B/C Mullen will use last years grant as a guide to write the 
grant for this year. The chiefs are looking to meet the criteria for Highway and Scene safety. 
We would be updating our rescue tools and things like that. The chiefs will forward the 
requirements to meet that standard and go through the equipment and add on to it. B/C 
Mullen has not seen the time table for when the AFG is coming out. 

5. Contract with Endeavor Emergency Squad – See Solicitor Gaskill’s report. 
6. Nominations for Chairmain – Moved on at the beginning of the meeting. 
7. Payment to VCI Emergency Specialists for $134,978.00 – Approval to pay for ambulance.  

A motion was made by Commissioner Rzomp and seconded by Commissioner Mayer to 
approve payment to VCI Emergency Specialists in the amount of $134.978.00 based upon 
the Chiefs examination and acceptance of the vehicle. Motion carried unanimously. 

 
MEETING OPEN TO THE PUBLIC: 
 
A motion was made by Commissioner Roberson, and seconded by Commissioner Rzomp to open 
the meeting to the public. Motion carried unanimously. 
 

1. Hearing none, 
 

A motion was made by Commissioner Roberson, and seconded by Commissioner Rzomp to close 
the public portion of the meeting. Motion carried unanimously. 
 
CLOSED SESSION: 
 
A motion was made by Commissioner Rzomp, and seconded by Commissioner Mayer to go into the 
closed session portion of the meeting. Motion carried unanimously.  
 

• Personnel 
 
A motion was made by Commissioner Mayer and seconded by Commissioner Rzomp to go back 
into regular session. Motion carried 4/0. 
 
GOOD OF THE BOARD:  
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1. Commissioner Mayer thanked Chief Scully and Carolyn Taylor for their help with the 

ambulance. Chief Scully has been making sure everything is in order between emails from 
Paul and his people, and taking a few rides down there, and he had dropped the ambulance 
off the other day. Carol has been helpful with working with Endeavor. They made this 
process go smooth. 

2. Commissioner Arnold reported the picnic went well despite the weather and cancellation of 
the softball game. He thanked everyone who put that on. 

 
ADJOURNMENT: 
 
A motion was made by Commissioner Rzomp seconded by Commissioner Mayer to adjourn the 
meeting. Motion carried 4 yes, and 1 no. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 20:35 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Carolyn Taylor 



FLORENCE TOWNSHIP FIRE DISTRICT NO. 1 
BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS 
REGULAR MEETING JUNE 10, 2013 

CLOSED SESSION 
 

Items discussed: 
o Contact negotiations with Chief Mullen 

 Awaiting results of chiefs test 
o Contract with John Wood 

 Repayment of course work not completed as per original contract  
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FLORENCE TOWNSHIP FIRE DISTRICT NO. 1 

BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS 
WORKSHOP MEETING JUNE 24, 2013 

 
Board Chairman Scott Arnold called the workshop meeting of the Board of Fire 
Commissioners of Florence Township Fire District No. 1 to order at 6:30pm. The following 
statement of compliance with the New Jersey Open Public Meetings Act was read by the 
chairman: 
 “This meeting is being held in accordance with the New Jersey Open Public Meetings 
Act.  Notice of this meeting has been sent to and published in the Burlington County Times 
and the Register News. It has also been published at the township municipal building and on 
the fire district’s website.” 
 
We saluted the flag and roll call was taken. 
 
ROLL CALL: Present – S. Arnold, R. Roberson, and W. Rzomp 
Absent – C. Bauer and B. Mayer 
 
Also in attendance were Battalion Chiefs Mullen, Taylor, and Popso. 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
 

1. The contract with the Florence Township Volunteer Fire Company was tabled until 
the July 8, 2013 meeting. 

 
2. A motion was made by Commissioner Rzomp and seconded by Commissioner 

Roberson to adopt Resolution 2013-21 RESOLUTION OF FLORENCE TOWNSHIP 
FIRE DISTRICT NO. 1 AUTHORIZING AN AGREEMENT WITH ENDEAVOR 
EMERGENCY SQUAD, INC. TO PROVIDE A BACKUP AMBULENCE UNDER 
CERTAIN CIRCUMSTANCES 
 
ROLL CALL:  Chairman Arnold – yes, Commissioner Roberson – yes, and 
Commissioner Rzomp – yes.  Motion passed 3-0. 

 
NOTE:  Commissioner Mayer is present at 6:31:30pm.  
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 

1. Battalion Chief Mullen requested permission to write a Grant Amendment for the 
2012 Assistance to Firefighter Grant to apply to the thermal imager cameras. 

 
A motion was made by Commissioner Rzomp and seconded by Commissioner 
Roberson to approve the Grant Amendment.  Motion carried. 
 

2. Battalion Chief Mullen and Commissioner Mayer discussed the Bureau will be 
funding part of a Community Outreach Program.  The Bureau has funded programs 
similar to this in the past.  

 
3. Chairman Arnold said Chief Scully, B/C Mullen, Commissioner Rzomp and he were 

part of a conference call with Virtua in which Virtua stated they would be moving 
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back to Mansfield.  He added there were no issues with Florence but they were 
better served the area in Mansfield.  Chairman Arnold said Commissioner Rzomp 
spoke with the solicitor and phone notification does not constitute the written notice 
required under the contract.  He asked B/C Mullen to write a letter to Virtua in 
regards to the notice given and have the solicitor review it before it is sent. The lock 
on room six will not be changed for now so that the room may be utilized by the 
company for storage. The lock will be changed on the bathroom so both can be 
utilized again. 

 
4. Battalion Chief Taylor gave a short presentation on the new “hourly-based” incentive 

plan to be implemented starting October 2013. He has started to put the policy 
together for first reading in July. B/C reported Josh Peters, Dave Motta, Chris 
Perlingiero, and Joe Parker have been appointed as “Engineers” to assist the officers. 
This is not a line officer position and is non-stipend. There were numerous questions 
and discussion after the presentation as follows: 
 
Q:  Comm. Rzomp – Do we know what the average percentage of calls per person, 

per year made, off the top of your head? What was the highest percentage last 
year, do you know? 

A: B/C Taylor gave Commissioner Rzomp the numbers for year-to-date through 
April. Depending on the members, and medicals, and out of service time affects 
that number. He showed calls attended for each individual; duty crews attended; 
total duty crew points. Calls plus duty crews gives them their total points for the 
year; and then their yearly percentages.  

 
Q: Comm. Rzomp – EMS doesn’t count on these, or does it? 
A: B/C Taylor – No. EMS, if you ride an ambulance, you are compensated through 

separate policy. We can put some type of event and training criteria in there, but 
we are not going to have the 3 ½ shifts per month criteria for them to hit. We 
would have to come up with an eligibility, and the committee can definitely 
discuss that. The goal all along was more than just answering calls. The duty crew 
has always been intended to bolster the training numbers, and to take care of this 
building. Oh, we have to schedule a clean-up and we have a mass event, and a 
half dozen people show up. My intention with the platoons is: they will have a 
monthly training requirement to meet that will be administered through the 
officers, and they are going to have a work assignment for the month. The officers 
and the engineers got a fresh list at the officer’s meeting at the beginning of the 
month of what they have to do. They were out there running the saws. They have 
a schedule, a bi-weekly truck check, bi-weekly equipment check, etc. But it gives 
us people to assist with the work. And the more time people are touching the 
trucks, doing things, getting familiar, the better off we’re going to be when we hit 
the street. 

 
Q:  Comm. Rzomp – If during duty crew there is a second rig call, and there are 

EMTs in the building, how is that going to go? 
A: B/C Taylor – Current policy states “will.” The EMT on in-house fire duty crew 

will come off the duty crew and handle the second rig call. They will not get 
credit for that fire call, but they are not being penalized against their duty hours. 
They are then being compensated under the EMS policy. Those doing the home 
response duty crew are not expected or required to handle that EMS call.  
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Q: Comm. Rzomp – Does monthly meetings count for any time served on duty crew? 
A: B/C Taylor – It would be events. So if you are here on a duty crew, it would be an 

event. 
 
Q: Comm. Rzomp – If you’re not on duty crew, do you still get paid or no? 
A: B/C Taylor – Yes. The duty crew is the minimum. That replaces our 15% of calls 

that we operate under now. We have transitioned from the old days of “percentage 
of” calls to the realization of need for scheduled duty hours. 

 
Q: Comm. Rzomp – You will have an established list of who is on the duty crew, 

right?  
A: B/C Taylor – The platoons will be assigned and posted. The officers will be 

responsible for scheduling their four people for their crew. The schedule will be in 
IAMRESPONDING. 

 
Q: Comm. Rzomp – If you don’t have someone participating in duty crew but they 

show up to a company meeting or an event? 
A: B/C Taylor – They are not getting a dime. You have to do your participation in 

duty crew to be eligible for incentive. Comm. Arnold added “As of right now, this 
and everything we’ve discussed in the committee, this is for active, riding 
members on the fire trucks.” 

 
Q: Lt. Reeder – To get incentive, you have to participate in duty crew? 
A: B/C Taylor – Yes. Commissioner Arnold the committee will need meet to talk 

about the “give me fund”, and consider if this fund is also for the EMS per Diems, 
the career staff, and just active company members who don’t ride the fire trucks. 
He feels that should be for everybody, but it is a committee decision.  

 
Q: Comm. Rzomp – If you are signed up for duty crew and you have a class at the 

County, do you get double pay that night? It can happen. 
A: B/C Taylor – Historically while on duty crew, if you go to class, I have not given 

dual credit for the duty crew. But if we have a drill and go somewhere, we would 
get credit for the call and the training. If we are training at the county and they 
finish out the rest of their duty crew shift when they get back, they would get 
credit for both the training and their full duty crew shift. They are two different 
requirements that need to be met. We are making it as easy as possible for people 
to meet it. 

 
Q: Comm. Rzomp – It sounds like the committee doesn’t want to use the $50,000 that 

we have allocated this year, right? 
A: B/C Taylor – I think we have used a large portion of it. We are still going to pay 

out under the old plan at potentially a higher dollar amount. Commissioner 
Arnold stated that he informed the Board at one of their regular meetings was 
bumping up the amount we are giving out this year, but we are not changing the 
program until October. There is a potential to go over that $50,000 next year and 
they would like to put some of that money into next year’s budget. 

 
Q: Comm. Rzomp – If we don’t use it, can we roll that over into other funds? 

Because we have talked about sending people to Indianapolis, all expenses paid. 
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A: B/C Mullen – Sure, we can. 
 
Q: B/C Popso – If you do not participate in the fire duty crew, but you are an 

individual who come here for calls, say 25, 15, 10, there is no more percentage 
any more, unless you are attached to the duty crew, that’s the only way you are 
going to get stipend?  

A: B/C Taylor – Correct. 
 
Q: B/C Popso – And you feel that is correct? 
A: Comm. Rzomp – I thought about that Andy, but the other end of it is, the duty 

crew is all that they are doing. I gave it some thought and I wanted to make sure 
we aren’t pushing people away. The chiefs are only asking when your availability 
is to volunteer. 

 
Q: B/C Popso – I will use myself as an example; I have a different priority in life 

now. So what you are saying to me is if I’m not on an EMS call and I come down 
here on a fire call, and I opt not to be a part of the fire duty crew, but I do opt to 
take fire calls when I am available. I am going to be in the truck doing the same 
exact thing as the same exact person next to me, yet, because I am not scheduled 
on that schedule, I get nothing out of return? 

A: B/C Taylor – The rational behind the minimum shift requirement and the 
minimum hours of duty, we are scratching calls. The old school “come when you 
can” is not streeting trucks. It is not working. The drop everything and respond 
from home mentality is antiquated in the fire service. It is not working. I do the 
numbers every month, it is not working. 

B/C Pospo:  That could be, but I can honestly tell you that I know for a fact that there 
are individuals that respond out there that do not want to belong to the duty crew 
but can make it when they can. You are going to lose individuals. I am telling you 
right now, you are going to lose individuals. 

B/C Taylor:  The numbers say otherwise. 
B/C Popso:  Trust me. You are going to lose individuals. 
Comm. Arnold: Andy, if you are only making 15 calls a year, you are not going to 

meet the incentive anyway. You are not making it this year. 
B/C Popso:  I’m not talking about me! I was only using me as an example, Scott. 
Comm. Arnold: Anybody. If you’re not making the (interrupted) 
B/C Popso:  What you’re saying is, you’re basically putting down that unless you 

abide by, you come down here and leave your family, or you go from home, and 
you give us the commitment, you do not get anything. So I got to come down here 
and make 50 percent of the calls on my own, without being a part of the incentive 
program, and I get diddley squat. And all these individuals have to do is the 
minimum, and they’re going to get something. That’s what you’re saying. 

Comm. Rzomp: To be honest with you, I looked at it both ways, and I was on the 
fence for the longest time. But, there are two things that the Board here has seen,  
is one, we are months away from having a huge tax increase and hire more paid 
guys. Lets be honest, we got to get the trucks on the street, and we are scratching 
calls. 

B/C Popso:  You are bending our hands. 
Comm. Rzomp:  The other end of it is, all you are doing is telling Steve “Hey, Friday 

night me and Toby have nothing to do, I will be available from 6 to midnight to 
answer a call for you.” 
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B/C Popso:  What if you can’t give 3 ½ shifts that month, but next month you can?  
Comm. Arnold:  It evens out. 
B/C Popso:  One month you can, one month you can’t? 
Comm. Rzomp:  That came up in one of our meetings with Steve and there was a 

commitment that they would honor that. Hey, you got a busy month at work, and 
we all get those, or hey, I can’t make it. Look at Scott and I. 

B/C Popso:  So you’re basing it not as a “per month,” you’re basing it as a “whole.” 
Comm. Arnold:  As a whole, yes. Actually, it’s quarterly. 
(Numerous people speaking! Unable to understand what is being said.) 
B/C Popso:  This fiscal year, you’re going to look at it and say “you needed 64 

shifts”. 
Comm. Rzomp:  At one point we looked at it as Zack because he still goes away for 

his weekends and sometimes 2 weeks at a time. So for that month, it is going to 
be hard for him to make his percentage. So we know that and he reports to the 
Captain or the Chief. But come the next month and the month after that, I will 
make up this week this month, and this week… so there is some flexibility in that. 
I don’t think our goal is to ever push anybody away from the volunteer side. But 
on the other end of it, we’ve got to give it a try and see how it works. Who knows, 
by the end of the year this might be a flop. I don’t think it will, but. 

B/C Popso:  If this is all it takes, that’s good. 
Comm. Rzomp:  At this point, we’ve got to try something. 
B/C Taylor:  Since the presentation that was made at the March fire company 

meeting, there were questions asked that night that were similar to “I have to 
work; My schedule says I can’t leave until six o’clock.” Those questions were 
answered and addressed. Do we know exactly how we figure that out? No, we 
don’t. But we will work with and accommodate, reasonable accommodations for 
any member. The goal is not to drive anyone away. No one has come to me with 
anything negative, and quite honestly, you are the first person to say anything 
negative about losing people.  

Comm. Arnold: Andy, this is very candid, and I’ll tell you straight up. Since 
February, other than last month because last month was a busy month for me, so I 
didn’t put in a duty crew calendar. But every other month Steve gets a calendar 
from me, and it’s for every Sunday, (interrupted by B/C Popso) Please let me 
finish.  

B/C Popso: Actually, I was just curious…  
Comm. Arnold: Let me finish. He puts me on the duty crew schedule every Sunday, 

Tuesday, and Thursday night from 11pm to 4am. Now, that doesn’t fill out the 8 
hours that he needs, but they are the hours that I can work. And guess what? 
Those 3 days a week equal out to 44 hours a month. You know how many calls 
I’ve been on in those 4 months on that shift? You know how many calls I’ve had 
to wake up for in the middle of the night? Two. 

B/C Popso:  The reason why I ask is that we have some individuals here, like for 
example, and I apologize they are not here because I am speaking for them, and I 
don’t have their permission to really speak for them. We have individuals here 
like Mr. Jacoby. Is Mr. Jacoby going to put in for that? No. Does Mr. Jacoby 
deserve something? Absolutely! He has been here. He’s a cornerstone by far. 

Comm. Arnold:  But he’s already signed up for it. 
B/C Popso:  But what I’m saying is, this is the discussion prior to this. You gotta 

understand, this is virtually the first thing that I’ve been to. 
Comm. Rzomp:  Sure, this is something that we’ve heard and you haven’t heard yet. 
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Comm. Arnold:  So you’re coming in late. 
B/C Popso:  I’m coming in late. I’m asking questions that I feel I need to. No 

disrespect for anybody. For the program, something needs to be done, I concur. I 
believe in that system. I believe in, I just want to make sure that I understand it 
correctly that, look, you guys are looking at basically you’re looking at a full, 
you’re looking at basically a paid department. 

Comm. Arnold:  Sort of. Yes. It’s combination. 
B/C Popso:  It offers, we can volunteer but you’re not going to get anything out of it. 
Comm. Arnold:  But Andy, Ok. I’ve been here 13 years. For 10 of those 13 years I’ve 

made the incentive every year. Every year, and I’ve brought home between 
$500.00 and $1,000.00 a year. At Christmas I get one check – a very nice little 
check to get a week before Christmas. 

B/C Popso:  Absolutely. 
Comm. Arnold:  Over the last three years, my priorities have changed with what’s 

going on with my kids in sports, so I’ve dropped off of that list. I still make calls. 
The list right there, I’ve made 23 calls this year, but I’m not – as the incentive 
plan stands right now – even with that and duty crews, I won’t make incentive. It 
doesn’t offend me or bother me that I work next to Zack on any call, and he’s 
getting an incentive. 

B/C Popso:  That’s why I brought up that as an example. You know, you say that 
you’ve been here 13, I’ve been here 23. 

Comm. Arnold:  But if somebody is making… (interrupted by B/C Popso) 
B/C Popso:  I understand where you are coming from. 
Comm. Arnold:  If somebody’s making 50 percent of the calls here but he’s not 

participating in the duty crew, then we’ve missed something in looking at these 
numbers because there is nobody that is making that kind of…(interrupted) 

B/C Popso:  I know. That is like I stated, using that as an example because there is the 
possibility that someone can do that. You know that. 

Comm. Arnold:  There is. There is. 
B/C Popso:  There is absolutely. 
Comm. Arnold:  Steve and I have been looking at these numbers… (interrupted) 
B/C Popso:  That’s why I’m asking. 
Comm. Arnold: …for four years now… 
B/C Popso:  OK. 
Comm. Arnold: … since we were both captains, we have been looking at these 

numbers. We have had this duty crew, this platoon system in for 3 years 
(interrupted) 

B/C Popso:  It just kind of feels, it kind of feels like its being forced upon … 
(interrupted) 

Comm. Arnold:  It is not being forced upon anyone. 
B/C Popso: …as opposed to be elected upon. 
Comm. Rzomp:  Really, to be honest with you, Andy, it’s a … (interrupted) 
B/C Popso: Alright Billy, you and I started together (multiple people talking). 
Comm. Rzomp:  Trust me. I don’t want to see any volunteer ever get pushed out of 

here. 
B/C Popso:  Yeah. 
Comm. Rzomp: It’s literally our last ditch effort … (interrupted) 
B/C Popso:  And I agree. (Continuing to speak but is not legible.) 
Comm. Rzomp: …before the tax payers are going to get a huge shot out of this deal. 
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B/C Popso:  I’m just saying that coming into this information new, I’m just saying 

is, I didn’t know if anybody ever thought maybe that there was an opportunity to 
look at both aspects of you can do it this way, or you can do it this way. But either 
way, you’re going to get something as incentive. 

Comm. Arnold:  If we split it up that way for incentive, then that group that says 
“You know what? I don’t feel like going to Garlick Farms at 4 in the morning. 
I’m not going.” Then the truck doesn’t get there. Then the next thing you know 
they are dialing 322 or 303. And that has happened 4 times this year alone. 

B/C Popso:  I am well aware. So, like I said, I don’t mean any disrespect for anybody 
or the program itself, it’s just, I want to make sure that I voice my opinion of what 
my feelings are on the situation, and like I stated, I have a different priority in life 
now. 

Comm. Arnold: We all do. 
B/C Popso:  And things are going to be a lot different for me. But I just, I’m speaking 

on behalf of individuals that might have this question, because if you stated, I just 
wanted to make sure someone didn’t put that into consideration during this 
process. 

Comm. Rzomp:  We did. And trust me, you can ask Scott, I scrutinized the heck it 
ever since I ever heard him first say anything about it. But you give it some 
thought and again, like Steve said, you’re not required to be down here. You are 
required to be available. All you are doing is, Steve is just organizing who is 
available in town, that’s all. Instead of that Saturday when, and trust me, and on 
that Saturday when you get into that car and you’re responding… and you’re 
responding… and that second tap is going, and you’re responding… and you’re 
going “Christ, is that truck going to get out or not?” That sucks! 

B/C Taylor:  Some history to this process. Last January 2012, when Jason was the 
captain, him and I sat down and we talked about the platoon-based system. And 
we looked at the roster and we couldn’t build three platoons. And we kicked 
around the idea of how to make it work, and it wasn’t feasible. There was no way 
that it was going to fly. This January, I sat down and looked at the roster and 
looked at the names, and I was able to create three platoons. We’ve had some 
attrition since then and the numbers are a little thinner than they were. But 
(interrupted) 

B/C Popso:  I mean to me, its nuts (interrupted) 
B/C Taylor:  Let me finish. We went through and we could build the platoons. Once I 

knew the numbers, not the names, the numbers said the program would work, I 
started poling the members. And I spoke to personally, spoke to 75% of the 
members: old members, new members, young members, old members, married 
members, single members. Everyone agreed that it has the potential to be a very 
good system and work. We came to the company in March with a power point 
presentation outlining the process – sample schedules, how may people it would 
take. Didn’t have a shift total because we didn’t know what the actual numbers 
were going to be – hadn’t figured it out yet – presented it to the company. I was 
asked to present it to the Board at a workshop and refused. Because it was going 
to the company first, because if the members don’t buy in, it can’t come from the 
Board and be told that we are going to do it. The Company is coming; the 
members are coming to the Board to tell them “This is how we are going to staff 
the trucks.” No one has come to me with anything negative. And I spoke to not 
only, I actually used the individual that you listed as an example of the flexibility 
built into the program. 
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B/C Popso:  Yes. 
B/C Taylor: So the ability is there for everyone to meet that requirement. 
B/C Popso:  I guess that would be my, what ultimately (interrupted) 
B/C Taylor:  So this was not something that was cooked up overnight. 
B/C Popso:  No, I know. Trust me. 
B/C Taylor:  Like Scott said, there is four years of work. 
B/C Popso:  I’m all for what’s best for this department. Trust me. It’s just a matter of, 

just something that I thought of, that I wanted to make sure that (interrupted) 
Comm. Arnold:  And I appreciate you coming. 
B/C Popso:  There were individuals because, believe it or not, and as you said you 

been there and spoke to certain people but, I’ve spoken too, and this is a question 
that had been brought. This is not just as a question from Andrew Popso, but a 
question from other individuals as well. I just happen to be the one that’s in here 
right now… (interrupted) 

Comm. Arnold:  They are more than welcome, and encouraged, to speak to any 
member on the incentive committee.  

B/C Popso:  Well that’s the thing. That’s the thing. I just wanted to… 
Comm. Arnold:  This committee was of riding members, out of town members, long 

time members and short time members. 
B/C Popso:  And you say this is done quarterly, so basically what you’re saying is 

you’re not looking at, and I will use myself as an example, “Andrew did nothing 
in January.” 

Comm. Arnold: But in February and March, he did everything, so he gets paid for 
(interrupted) 

B/C Popso:  It’s not about the money. It’s about the principal of it, the fact that he did 
something. So, I’m sorry. I’m through. 

Commissioner Arnold:  Last comment on the incentive plan. 
Lt. Reeder:  Regardless if there is an incentive or not, I mean I would be coming 

regardless. Like he said, the check is nice and whatever the reason it is, I would 
still be coming. So if you can’t make it, why not just come to the call regardless? 
Who cares if you’re getting paid? 

Comm. Rzomp:  OK. I understand what you’re saying, but on the other end is, your 
situation and his situation, there is a big difference. And you will find out in a few 
years, trust me. There’s a big difference. 

(Multiple people speaking. Unable to understand what is being said.) 
Commissioner Arnold:  Anything else on the incentive plan? Steve, thank you. 
 

MEETING OPEN TO THE PUBLIC: 
 
A motion was made by Commissioner Rzomp, and seconded by Commissioner Mayer to 
open the meeting to the public. Motion carried unanimously. 
 

1. There was no public comment. 
 

A motion was made by Commissioner Roberson, and seconded by Commissioner Rzomp to 
close the public portion of the meeting. Motion carried unanimously. 
 
CLOSED SESSION: 
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A motion was made by Commissioner Mayer, and seconded by Commissioner Roberson to 
go into the closed session portion of the meeting. Motion carried unanimously.  
 

• Personnel – Staff Planning  
 

A motion was made by Commissioner Roberson and seconded by Commissioner Mayer to 
go back into regular session. Motion carried unanimously. 
 
GOOD OF THE BOARD:  
 

1. Commissioner Mayer thanked the crew from last Friday night for staffing an engine 
and the pick-up and attending the balloon release for Collin. It was appreciated by the 
family. 

2. Commissioner Rzomp inquired about the follow-up with motor vehicle about Mr. 
Cunningham’s plates. B/C Mullen said a letter has been sent. 

 
ADJOURNMENT: 
 
A motion was made by Commissioner Rzomp seconded by Commissioner Roberson to 
adjourn the meeting. Motion carried unanimously. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Kevin P. Mullen and Carolyn H. Taylor 



FLORENCE TOWNSHIP FIRE DISTRICT NO. 1 
BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS 
REGULAR MEETING JUNE 24, 2013 

CLOSED SESSION 
 

Items discussed: 
o Results of promotional positions 
o Discuss restructuring of command and control positions if the battalion chief fails 

to pass promotional exam 
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